SUMMARY
SWAN CREEK TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
May 08, 2023 – 7:00 P.M.
Board members present: Supervisor Fulmer, Treasurer Thomas Krzeszewski, Trustee Kushion, Trustee Moon.  

Also present: Deputy Clerk Larkin, Deputy Treasurer Glazier, Water Superintendent Mark Jebb and Steve Zietz.

Absent:  With great sadness Clerk Timothy Krzeszewski passed away suddenly on Saturday May 06, 2023.

Supervisor Fulmer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. New Business B, C, and D to the top of agenda so that Water Superintendent Mark Jebb can excuse himself from the meeting by 7:15pm

All minutes, financial statements, checks/invoices and correspondences are on file and available at the township office.
One Code Enforcement letter was sent in April and was reviewed. No permits were issued during the month of April 2023. May 2023 Planning Commission meeting minutes were reviewed.  

Water Superintendent Mark Jebb and Deputy Treasurer/Water Admin Aimee Glazier presented the restructure of water rates. Due to increases from the City of Saginaw, Swan Creek Township has no choice but to implement water rate increases.  Ready-To-Serve charges are used to maintain, repair, and test all components of the water system and the current Ready-To-Serve charges are extremely low.  As with everyone else, our suppliers have increased the cost of parts and supplies that we need to maintain the water system and the township has been absorbing the loss.  To offset the large increase in Ready-To-Serve charges, we will be removing the quarterly minimum bill.  Residents will now pay the quarterly Ready-To-Serve charge for their meter size plus actual water usage.  Ready to Serve (RTS) rate for a 3/4-inch meter will increase from $20.00 to $40.00, 1-inch meter from $25.25 to $60.00, 2-inch meter from $44.75 to $120.00 per quarter.  Water rates will increase from $5.48 to $5.65 per thousand gallons for residents connected to Swan Creek Township water system.  Bulk water rates will increase from $4.50 to $6.50 per thousand gallons.  Tap-In Fee will increase from $1,850.00 to $4,250.00 due to elevated costs for labor, parts and supplies required to tap into our water mains.  Increases will take effect June 1, 2023.

Moved and seconded to approve the above water rate increases and adopt Resolution #2023-05 Water Rate Ordinance Amendment, effective June 1, 2023, which includes changes to Section 5 for all of the above fee increases and changes to Section 11 to include specifications from Policy #1991-2 for new water connections, meter installation, meter location, damage to meters, and access to meters.   
Motion made and seconded, to amend policy #1991-2 to reflect increases for water rates and tap-in fees.
Motion made and seconded to approve budget correction for Fiscal year 2022/2023 budget.

New Fire Truck for Tri Township Fire Department: Supervisor Fulmer stated Tri Township Fire Department is asking for .5 millage increase for 10 years to pay for a new truck at the cost $930,000.00 to $1,000,000. Trustee Moon would like to know if Tri-Township Fire Department has saved any money towards the new truck and if they have a capital improvement plan in place for future large purchases.  Supervisor Fulmer stated they do have money from sale of property and excess from last fiscal year. Treasurer Thomas Krzeszewski has concerns regarding excess use of the large fire truck for emergency runs that are not fire related.  Supervisor Fulmer stated he will have Tri-Township Fire Chief attend the June 12, 2023 board meeting to address all concerns that the Swan Creek Township Board has.  No decision will be made on this millage increase without further information. 

Office Hour Changes beginning May 22, 2023 – Office will be open 8:00 am until 4:00 pm, Monday through Thursday and will be closed on Fridays. These hours will run through Labor Day and if the residents are okay with these changes, the Township Board may make these the permanent office hours after Labor Day.

Officers Reports: 

Deputy Treasurer Glazier asked Supervisor Fulmer if he has contacted Spicer Engineering regarding Township Park improvements.  Supervisor Fulmer stated he has but has not heard back from them yet.

Public Comments: 

Steve Zietz asked about putting up a pole barn up without a house, or putting up a barn with living quarters, Treasurer Thomas Krzeszewski stated to check with Jim Gray Building /Zoning Administrator for Swan Creek Township.

With no further business, Supervisor Fulmer declared the Board Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Tina Larkin, Deputy Clerk
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